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Our training host in Mexico asked us to teach a Zoom 
course from the Biblical Counseling Manual. We 
expected a dozen or so pastors, church leaders, 
counselors and psychologists and over 60 people  
joined in from Argentina, Chile, Colombia, Mexico, 
Spain, Venezuela and USA. Raquel did an excellent job 
translating from her home in Indiana.   
 

Chuck illustrated 
How to Remove a 
Roadblock to 
Forgiveness; the red 
finger  points to the 
hurt, then you 
identify the person 
who caused the 
hurt so  you can  
forgive.  

 
Launched in Spain and Latin America 
Dr. Marcos Zapata, the president of the 
National Evangelical Association of 
Spain, asked us last year if we would 
write a book on How to Heal from 
Adultery.  

 
 
 
A year later, the book was 
translated into Spanish and 
printed in  Spain.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
In Mexico, the Infidelity book 
was re-edited for Latin 
America  and printed in May. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Big News from Portugal 
Translating our book, God’s 
Peace in Your Home, into 
Portuguese was a two-year 
project. Pastor Paulo and Ana 
Maria just announced that the 
book was published and launched 
at the Assemblies of God Pastors 
National Convention in Portugal. 
We are humbled and grateful for 
the hard work that made this new 
resource available in Portuguese.  



 
Over the past 20 years, the 
Spanish edition of God’s Peace 
in Your Home (Como Controlar 
La Ira) has been printed in 
Spain, Mexico and Venezuela 
and distributed throughout 
Latin America. All proceeds 
from these books remain in 
their respective countries to 
further biblical counseling 
training there. 

 
Chris Goes to Prison  
The Lord opened a door for Pastor Chris Chantres, our 
Latin American coordinator, to minister at a small 
prison in Puebla, Mexico. A group of 20 out of 100 men 
meet every other Tuesday for a couple of hours.  
 

Chris has been discipling 
them from the Spanish 
Biblical Counseling Manual. 
The men were shocked 
when they heard a positive 
side of anger to reveal 
needs and then how to 
forgive from the heart. 
Many were in tears as they 
processed personal pain 

and how to live with the memories. The security guards 
who heard the teaching said they noticed positive 
changes in the prisoners. Soon there will be a baptism 
in the prison and some of their families will get to 
attend. Celebrate with us. God is at work even behind 
bars! 
 
 

 
 
Cancer Challenge Returns 
Chuck just received the biopsy report on the small 
lump on his lower leg. It is pleomorphic sarcoma 
cancer. The next step is to see an orthopedic oncologist 
at KU Med Center. We are just residents in God’s 
temple (the body) and are trusting Him for whatever 
the future holds. So far, we don’t need to change any 
of our international training schedule.  
 
We know our times are in God’s hands and we will keep 
on praising and trusting Him as long as we live. As 
Psalm 104:33-34 says: “I will sing to the Lord as long as 
I live. I will praise my God to my last breath! May all  my 
thoughts be pleasing to him, as I rejoice in the Lord.” 
 
This has been an 
amazing year and 
it’s not over. Thank 
you for your love, 
prayers and 
support that have 
made it all 
possible. 
 
 
Gratefully yours in Christ, 
 

Chuck and Linda Lynch 
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